MRS. EDWARD G. BATTE 107 BROWN STREET WAXAHACHIE, TEXAS

May 17, 1945

Mr. Amon G. Carter, President Fort Worth Star-Telegram Fort Worth, Texas

Dear Mr. Carter:

I have just received this telegram from the Adjutant General:

"The Secretary of War desires me to inform you that your husband 2nd Lt. Edward G. Batte returned to military control."

So at least I know he is all right and freed.

I appreciated Mrs. Deakins' letter which I received this morning.

I suppose they will all be home soon.

Mrs. Benton Beasley of Ennis received a letter that her husband was freed from Luckenwalde too. I don't think Edward was at Luckenwalde, as he said he was going to Hammelburg, and probably was moved on south to Nurnberg or Mooseburg.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Edward Batte

